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Friday 8th December 2023 
 
Dear Families,  
 

Class 4SN Staffing Updates 
 

As you are aware, Mrs. Norman will be leaving our school for pastures new.  
 
We welcome Miss Carmichael into school and she will teach in Year 4. Currently, Miss Carmichael is 
in school and you may have spotted her around. She has prepared a short ‘Hello’ message for you 
all, overleaf.  
 
Currently, this is great transition for her and for your children which also allows everyone to get to 
know each other a little better. This also provides her with precious handover time with the Y4 team 
meaning that she is well equipped with the knowledge she needs about all of the children in 
readiness for the new term.  
 
We are looking forward to having Miss Carmichael join the staff team in this role with immediate 
effect. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Mr. D. Walton-Jonas 
Headteacher  
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

Hello! 
 

I am Miss Carmichael and I will be taking over class 4SN from January. I have spent some time in 
Year 4 recently getting to know your children over the past couple of weeks. I am very excited to 
be joining the Year 4 team and working with them to ensure a smooth transition for everyone. 

 
I am originally from Newcastle but have lived in Sunderland with my partner for the last four 

years. I love spending time with my young niece and nephew – you’ll often find us in the kitchen 
cooking up something delicious (as well as making a bit of a mess). I love music and you might 

spot me at the theatre or a musical festival in my spare time. 
 

I have worked as a HLTA in schools for several years particularly in Key Stage 2 and I am very 
excited to be stepping into the role of class teacher in Year 4. My favourite subject to teach is 

science as I love to know how things work. Also, I enjoy using new technology as much as I can 
to make our lessons fun and inspiring! 

 

I am looking forward to having a wonderful rest of the school year with both you and your child! 

 


